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April 21, 2004

MEMORANDUM TO PPW MEMBERS

SUBJECT:
Proposed Project on CAP and Public Warning for the Disabled

FROM:

Kenneth Allen, Executive Director

PPW has just been approached by the WGBH National Center for Accessible Media (NCAM) with a time-sensitive opportunity to explore how to improve public warning for the disabled community.  The purpose of this memorandum is to invite you to participate in this project.

The Project

NCAM is proposing a three-year project to identify ways to improve public warning for the disabled community (deaf, hard of hearing, blind or low vision).  One of the proposed deliverables is to analyze the Common Alerting Protocol and recommend changes (as needed) to enhance its value in communicating with the disabled community.  Another proposed deliverable is a demonstration model or pilot project. 

NCAM is applying for project funds from the Technology Opportunities Program (TOP) program at the Department of Commerce (NTIA).  The deadline for submitting this grant proposal is Tuesday, April 27. The TOP program requires that proposals identify sources of matching funds or in-kind resources. 

The Opportunity

NCAM is seeking partners who wish to assist with this project.  The goal is to find organizations (public and private) who are willing to commit some time and resources to this project.  That commitment can range from reviewing project activities to participation in a demonstration project (see the attached draft letter for examples of how you might participate).  

The disabled community has special needs that must be addressed in developing a national public warning capability.  This project appears to be a valuable effort to begin addressing this important issue and is consistent with PPW’s mission  Your participation will also assist your organization in serving this community.

How to Participate

If you are interested in participating, please review the attached draft letter to Trisha O’Connell and revise it to indicate how you would like to participate.  Then estimate the amount of time and resources you will be able to contribute over the next three years.  This information is needed as the NTIA grant requires matching contributions (which need not be money).  Email or fax the letter to Trisha O’Connell as soon as possible.  If possible, please let her know by Friday if you are interested and return the attachments by COB, Monday, April 26, 2004.   

Please note that your letter of interest is not a contractual or otherwise binding commitment.  Your actual participation is entirely up to you.  

For further information, contact Trisha O’Connell at (617) 300-2490.  I urge you to consider participating.
7515 Colshire Drive M/S N655

McLean, VA 22102

TEL: (703) 883-2745

FAX: (703) 883-3689
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